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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 

Welcome to the new Civitan year, October is the beginning of our 

year. This also means dues are due. They are only $30.00 a year 

and are subsidized by the club to pay Civitan International. The 

dues can be e-transferred to Treasurer Ken. Just let him know 

and he will give you his email address.  I would also like to 

welcome the new members installed at the last meeting.  

I would like to thank Debbie Keaney for looking after the ball 

canteen this year. I know she spent a lot of time organizing 

people, stocking product, and cleaning the booth and bathrooms. 

I would also like to thank all the volunteers for working the 

booth. The ball players and families appreciated our efforts. Good 

job everyone. I have attached a few pictures from the 

tournament.  

Would like to recognize Henry and Linda and crew for the bottle 

returns. We are over $22,000 this year. They could certainly use 

some help sorting bottles Thanksgiving weekend as Henry will be 

having eye surgery on Oct 5th and will not be available to help 

with the sorting. An hour on Wednesday, Friday, Saturday, 

Sunday, or Monday would be VERY MUCH APPRECIATED. 

Please don’t be shy, it is not hard to sort, and anyone can help.  

Happy Thanksgiving and see you at the next meeting on October 

27th at 7:00.  

Bonnie King 
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Builders of Good Citizenship 



 

OCTOBER IN THE HIGHLANDS 



DID YOU KNOW? 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Members of the Board of Directors are elected officials who specialize in major areas of club 

development.  Most clubs have four directors, who along with the president elect chair committees in 

the following areas, membership, service projects, fundraising, and programs.  Job tasks for these 

individuals include: 

• Set the general tone and pace for the year 

• Support the leadership team 

• Assist with planning, goal setting, and implementation of the plan to achieve the overall goals 

of the club 

• Approve projects that are within the goals of the club 

• Appropriate all funds 

PRIVACY POLICY 

Civitan International has created this privacy policy in order to demonstrate our firm commitment to 

your privacy.  This privacy policy will inform you of our information gathering and dissemination 

practices when you become a member of a Civitan affiliated organization, use services provided by 

Civitan, or visit our websites at www.civitan.org or https://juniorcivitan.org/ . Please read this policy 

carefully to understand our policies and practices regarding your information and how we will treat it. 

CLAXTON FRUIT CAKE 

The Fruit Cake arrived September 16 late afternoon and is now available.  This year the price has been 

set at $8.00 per lb.  The three in one box priced at $22.00; it is a great gift for your favourite family.  

For more information give Civitan Ken Fournier a call at 613-267-2491. 

 

http://www.civitan.org/
https://juniorcivitan.org/


PROOF OF VACCINATION 
 
Better known as “Ontario’s Enhanced Covid-19 Vaccine Certificate”. 

Prior to October 22 you will need to navigate to the provincial website to retrieve your vaccination 

receipts.  Print or save your receipts as a PDF to a mobile device and it can be used as proof-of-

vaccination. 

After October 22 QR code and verification app will come into effect. 

At that time, users will be required to request their certificate through the province’s forthcoming 

digital portal or service desk.  

Residents will then receive a signed vaccination certificate as well as a QR code which can be printed 

or stored on a mobile device. 

From there, individuals will be required to present this information and a piece of government ID to 

employees at non-essential businesses and public settings where proof-of-vaccination is required, 

who will scan the QR code with a provincially run, application. 

For those with a red-and-white health card call 1-833-943-3900. 

 

Recycling Project 

September 22nd was a big day as Civitan’s Herb Blair, Alvin Dobbie, Ken Fournier, and I delivered 900 
wine and other bottles, 48 plastic containers plus 864 beer bottles to Lanark Small Engines.   Later in 
the day Civitan’s Lee Fulton, Herb Blair, Ken Fournier, and I loaded 1440 wine, and other bottles, 
plus 27 bags of cans, each containing 300. Thursday September 23rd Civitan’s Lee Fulton and trailer, 
Herb Blair with truck loaded picked up Ken and off to Smiths Falls Beer Store for 10:30 am.  

GREAT JOB! 

NOW, we are back to normal with every day at Tay Valley Recycling starting to slow down.  
September 29, Cassandra had room for everything we collected the previous week. From October 18, 
Tay Valley Waste Site is open 3 days a week until May long weekend.  Hopefully they find a person to 
work at their site in Stanleyville, otherwise we will get some extra returns from time to time. 

 

 



 



Big Deer Contest 

 
Sue needs your help with this very important fundraiser for CHEO.  Check your email 

of September 22, where those sign-up sheets indicate the times required both for 

delivering tickets, selling, and picking up the tickets.  Also, sign-up to help with weigh-

ins in November.  Further information by calling Sue at 613-259-0283 or by email at 

suebreeze@gmail.com.  Thank you. 

 

Civitan Radio Bingo 

We have been approved to run the Radio Bingo for the next six months.  

Will be looking for 2 people each night to answer the phones at the radio station 

on the below nights.  

You would be asked to arrive at 5:45 and will be done just after 7:00  

 Please let me know if you are available to help with this wonderful project. 

 Tuesday November 30 

Tuesday December 28 

Tuesday January 25 

Tuesday February 22 

Tuesday March 22 

Tuesday April 19 

 Looking for people to be interviewed as well. Do you have a topic or know of 

someone that has an interesting topic that can be shared during the Radio Bingo? 

There would be 2 -3 short interviews. This can be done from the convenience of 

your home. Please let me know if interested or any ideas for interviews.  

Bonnie can be reached at b.king@caleres.com 

mailto:suebreeze@gmail.com


CANADIAN CIVITAN 
NORTHERN LIGHTS 
DISTRICT 
 
I would like to share that Don Howard from the Carleton Place club has accepted the roll as 

Governor Elect of 2021-2022. Congratulations to Don and welcome to your new position on the 

district board. 

The district board is Ken Fournier as Governor, Alice Puddington as Past Governor, Don Howard as 

Governor Elect and Bonnie King as Secretary/Treasurer and Lanark Area director. Each Civitan Club 

has an area director on the board. The clubs are Almonte, Aylmer, Brockville, Carleton Place, 

Chateauguay, Cobden, Kingston, Lakeshore, Lanark, Pakenham, Pembroke, Petawawa and Smiths 

Falls. Kanata/Stittsville and Perth have not rejoined the district at this time. 

All 16,000 pounds of Claxton fruit cake has been distributed to the clubs, Sturgeon Falls (Wholesaled) 

and Giant Tiger (Wholesaled). Cake arrived in Perth on Thursday September 16th. Ken, Freda, Barry 

and Bonnie sorted the orders by club on Friday morning. Carleton Place, Almonte and Smiths Falls 

picked up their orders and then we went to Sturgeon Falls Friday afternoon. Long day. Wednesday 

Quattrocchi’s picked up the orders for Brockville, Kingston, Cobden, Pembroke, and Petawawa. Perth 

picked up their order. Thursday Barry and Bonnie took 3,120 pounds to Lakeshore club and 

Quattrocchi’s delivered to the other five clubs on Thursday and Friday. Very quick turnaround this 

year.  

Cakes sell for $8.00 a pound and 3 for $22.00. Ken has distributed most of Lanark’s cakes to the local 

stores. Balderson Cheese, Clayton Store and Highlands Country Store in McDonald’s Corners are 

where you will find the cake for sale or just contact Ken if you would like a pound or two. Will sell fast.   

 

LANARK BALL CANTEEN 
 
Civitan Debbie Keaney has organized this project for many years, and this year following the COVID-

19 pandemic it was even more difficult than usual.  On behalf of the Lanark & District Civitan Club 

may I THANK YOU for a great job this year.  Thanks to all the volunteers, and to give members a peek 

at what happens, here are a few pictures from President Bonnie. 

 



 
 

      

 



   

Civitan Debbie Keaney above taking her turn volunteering at the Canteen.  Sue Breckenbridge another 

Civitan on duty as the main organizer for all the baseball that took place over the summer in Lanark 

and McDonalds Corners.  Thank you for all your hard work this year and we assume again next year. 

From the desk of the EDITOR 

We were very pleased to see the many members join us for the August BBQ & Social, now we plan to slowly get 
back to normal even wearing masks.   The next meeting October 27th will cover mostly business but anything is 
possible.  Then we should plan a dinner meeting for November 3 followed by a business meeting November 17.  
That leads us to a Christmas Party dinner meeting December 1. 

Hopefully, the fourth wave does not prevent this from happening.  This leads us to vaccines.  As we move 
forward as a club, we encourage all members to get vaccinated twice.  Linda & I recently were in Ottawa and 
had our documents in hand and the restaurant asked to see a card to prove we were who the documents say we 
were. We showed our Health Card with picture, etc., done deal.  Great meal and on to do some shopping before 
heading home. 

Civitan is a great organization, and we in Lanark want to do our part to keep it that way, and stay safe by 
getting the needle.   We have a few projects coming along, Christmas Craft Sale, Santa Claus Parade, and we 
hope to see the Talent Night return to its time slot if Civitan’s Vic Tysick, and Lee Fulton and others can make it 
happen.  January is Frosty Fling time about the end of the month as we help Lanark Highlands with volunteers.  

That’s it until next month. 

“BUILDERS OF GOOD CITIZENSHIP” 


